
 

STAFF REPORT 

Regular City Commission Meeting 

June 13, 2024 

  

To: Elected Officials 

From: Dale L. Martin, City Manager 

Date: June 8, 2024 

Item Name: Approve a piggy-back purchase on a Government Contract with Ringpower 
Corporation for a generator for Well #16 in the amount of $66,639.   

Background:  Water and Sewer Infrastructure projects were included in the eligible criteria for funding under the 
American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).  The City received $1,000,000 in ARPA funding for New Well Planning & 
Construction.  The Generator is a necessary piece of the well project.  Staff extended its fiscal responsibility to 
finds the best price for the specifications sought.  There are less expensive generators but the quality of this 
generator far exceeds those that were reviewed.  The residents are dependent upon consistent delivery of potable 
water, this generator adds to that assurance.   

Ring Power is pleased to offer this price per the Sourcewell Contract, formerly known as the National Joint Powers 
Alliance (NJPA) consortium. CAT Contract # 092222-CAT. Ring Power is authorized to use Sourcewell for Federal, 
State & Local Government projects. 

Fiscal Impact:  This purchase falls under the $1,000,000 the city received from the American Rescue Planning Act 
(ARPA) for water infrastructure projects.  Finance will pay for this equipment with those ARPA Funds.  

 

Staff Recommendation:  Recommend the Commission approve the purchase of the Generator off of the State 
Contract Pricing. 

 

Attachments:  State Contract Quote 

 


